CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA DECEMBER 13, 2023

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, December 13, 2023 at 7:00 PM in the Library Reading Room.

Those present were, President Brent Deel, Mark Schock, Clerk Treasurer Jeff Sieber, Marshal Jill Hammond, Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely, Attorney Anne Briggs, and 6 guests.

Mr. Deel lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Schock and a second from Mr. Deel to approve the minutes of the November meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated that the Leaf Pick Up is finished and the vehicles have been cleaned out and ready to install the salt box for winter. Brent thanked the guys for the work put in to collection this year as the season was a little longer than normal.

All of the trees at the pond area that was purchased by the logging company have been cut and removed as of last week.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave her report as attached.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber said that he has turned a past due account over to the attorney as the homeowner has moved out and left a balance after his deposit was applied to the final billing. Bills have been sent monthly and no reply has been received. Sieber also informed the council that the 2024 1782 Notice had been received that day and he had quickly glanced at the numbers before the meeting and everything seemed to match what had been requested.

Mr. Schock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Deel to sign the letter of recommendation for Julia Leahy to be Camden's Representative on the Carroll County EDC for a 3 year term, ending Dec. 31, 2026.

The contract was signed for the use of the Shooting Range by Purdue Extension in 2024.

It was agreed that there was no real reason to hold an End of Year Meeting and a motion was made to allow the Clerk Treasurer to pay all of the bills that come in before year's end.

Jake Adams from Carroll County EDC, spoke about the Annual contract. Sieber said that the contract had not been received prior to the meeting.

Adams stated he would allow the council to discuss the rates of the contract and make changes if they so choose. He will come back to the January meeting for the contract.

Mr. Schock announced that Mr. Robison is in the hospital in critical condition and prayers were requested for him.

Next meeting will be held January 10, 2024.

Mr. Schock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Deel to adjourn at 7:50 PM.

Attest:	Council:
	Brent Deel - President
Jeff Sieber Clerk Treasurer	Mark Schock
Clerk Heasurer	- Annualis
	Andrew Bohinson

January 2024 meeting was canceted due to lack of a guarum. Minutes can not be signed until Feb 2024.